

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

28 August 2015

- I. **Called to order: 1:02**
- II. **Roll Call**
- III. **Agenda Approved**
- IV. **President- announcement about room change, Pryor Senators, change of roll call to reps**
 - VP- recruitment for senators; what a senator does;
 - Secretary- change of names, and reps
 - Treasurer- appropriations
 - HFL- who the reps are and contact info
 - PR- how he is going to relate us to you;
 - SFL- recruitment for senators
- V. **Introduced Kristi O'Donnell and her responsibilities; and that it is it.**
- VI. **Going over the rules for Parli Pro; VP Hocutt went over Robert's Rules of Law**
- VII. **FUSION- hosted several events on campus with the other religious groups- they reach hundreds of students; want to be able to host their own events; 35 yay, 0 nay**
 - Power-Lifting Club- Tyler Razo (president), Noah Dunkin; want to give people a place to get stronger and get motivated to get "bigger" and help themselves; host meets for other orgs similar and help promote the college; 32 yay and 2 nay
- VIII. **Kimberly swore in Senator Barksdale and Senator Ellidge**
- IX. **Qualifications for Parliamentarian; interest forms; nominations will be next Friday**
- X. **Week long voter registration drives; give the orgs 8 opportunities for their on campus event; in from of Chapman; from 14-17 September; Andrew: CAT rep for the drive, booths are okay, beat UCO**
- XI. **Issue Discussion led by VP Hocutt:**
 - Longboarding on campus; why golf carts are allowed on the sidewalk; scooters should be included; maybe register their longboard, skateboard, etc; look into bikelanes or something similar; dismount place and times; Dr. Marsh- being courteous, transportation purposes only, Campus Police are not able to confiscate property, assent to the rules; registration on bottom of skateboard, longboard, etc., fees to go towards building a bike line
- XII. **Email VP Hocutt about previous topic; email the EC for any help needed; Senator applications**
- XIII. **Adjourned: 2:01**

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

4 September 2015

I. Called to Order: 1: 09

II. Roll Call: done

III. approved

IV.

- President: Parliamentary elections; Senator elections
- VP: Rock the Vote karaoke- start for voting week; Senator elections will be the same week on line; Parliamentary procedure; Meeting with Dr. Marsh about the Scooter Squad; next we will be discussing a RHA or campus parking, or speed bumps
- Secretary: Representatives
- Treasurer: How much money you have
- PR: no announcements
- HFL: Notepad about President/ Leaders, and names and numbers of Reps.
- SFL: Senator recruitment; applications are due 11 September; voting will be online 14-17 September

V. Advisor:

- Men's soccer opener- free ice cream, etc, download the Blue Up app and check in at BWW; next week is Greek Recruitment week; intramural football (one player from each gender) and will be at the Softball fields and info will be on I AM LEADS

VI. Senator swearing in of Pryor Senators

VII. Parliamentary Elections:

- Mary Ainsworth- nominated Kayla Ting and she accepted. And she was approved

VIII. Senator Election Updates

- trying to get everything online; vote specifically for those in your departments; elections are 14-17 September, and will be sworn in on 18 September; department heads were contacted; Kayla- Bartlesville has two open Senator positions; new ideas and let them know about any comments, concerns, and questions. Biology Club Rep: wants to know what positions have been filled and where can he find the information, follow up: You are talking about the actual departments; Katie with SNA: are there senators for the nursing department?; Andrew covered the different departments and the different schools within

IX. Kiddie Karnival:

- 23 October from 6:00-8:00; bring games and candy; please have the orgs represent; Brock- the movie starts at 7:30.

X. Voter Registration Drive:

- Monday, 14 September; will be able to register to vote at the Rock the Vote karaoke; sign up for it; Senator elections will be the time as well; lets beat UCO; mass email to notify the Bartlesville and Pryor campuses; still have 4 openings and it can count as the on campus event (civic duty); Naomi: where do I sign up? President: sign up on the table; VP- talk to me about what you can do for recruitment.

XI. Tier Appropriations:

- Tier 1: \$812.50 per, Tier 2:\$375 per; Tier 3: \$69.43 per; Questions about Tier standings, ask Madame President

XII. Issues Discussions:

Andrew is chairing; bike lanes/ vehicle laws, registration law, use the registration money to expand sidewalks; Bicycles are allowed, but only on the streets; BCM: support for a permissive stance on the vehicles on campus, but a pretty negative stance on the registration idea; Andrew: registration would work as if they are doing something wrong, and then Campus Police would pull them over; Sen. Barksdale: Each thing would be registered?, VP Hocutt: it would not be at his discretion, but he would present it to the cabinet; Sen. Ellidge: maybe just have it on the student i.d; Treasurer Ainsworth: they are in a 9 floor building, so it wouldn't really apply to them; Dr. Marsh: legal councilor says that it wouldn't be a difference between walking and skating down the sidewalk, but keep in mind that having certain areas sectioned off, streets would be best to be kept in mind; Nick: Maybe if people didn't want a sticker on the i.d, give them another i.d; Biology Club: having the registration fee, would be useful and helpful; HFL Smith: give Campus Police a list of names and student ids, and decrease the amount from \$15 to \$5; President Fiedler: be appreciated; CIA: would bikes need to be registered as well?, VP Hocutt: yes. NASA: only vehicles on the sidewalks should be registered; BCM: PLC was involved at one time with a bike renting event, and they were ridden on the sidewalk with no complaint; Naomi: bikes should be allowed on the sidewalk, because people drive too fast sometimes until we get speedbumps; BCM: crosswalks raised as speedbumps would be great; Nick: a lot of the times, people don't yield; VP Hocutt: include scooters, longboards, skateboards, etc, pamphlets for the rules and where to ride them, bike lanes, dismount areas, specify what can and cannot be done, include it in the residential life process, if bikes are on sidewalk, then they need to be registered, process with stickers on student ids, or another card, sign liability cards, \$5 fees; Approved to see the issue next week

XIII. Announcements:

VP Hocutt: fraternity- Kappa Sigma and Pi Lambda Phi; CAT: members for a committee to help with logistics for big programs; Dr. Marsh: opportunity for a "Student Leaders Camp"- if interested talk to him; Brock: frat expansion, and he will email if anyone is interested; recycle!

XIV. Adjourned: 2:14

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

18 September 2015

I. Called to order at: 1:05 pm

II. Roll called

III. Agenda Approved

IV. Reports

President

- Rock the vote went wonderfully
- 1st Supreme court mock court
- Still looking for justices
- Senator elections are being announced

VP

- Meeting with the Cabinet- went well, still looking into the overall way the system will work; maybe a dynamic form

Secretary

- Names
- Card

Treasurer

- Any questions about what the organizations have in terms of tier money

Parliamentarian

- Print up of Robert's Rule

PR

- Rock the Vote
- Over 100 new voters

g. HFL

- -missing info from some organization

h. SFL

- - thank you everyone for helping out with senator recruitment and voter registration
- - interview process with the EC for new senators who were not involved in the Senator

V. Advisor

- - Salsa, Salsa, Salsa information
- - Oktoberfest
- -homecoming is coming up too

VI. Swearing in of new senators

- 9 new senators to be sworn in

VII. New Organizations

- Geology Club: they want to help people know more about the earth
- Vote: 44- 0 passed

VIII. Biology Club funds request

- Want \$300 for their Haunted Trails event down in the Nature Reserve
- \$300 out of their discretionary budget
- Vote: 46-0 passed

IX. Kiddie Karnival

- 23 October 2015; 6:00 pm; The movie, Maleficent begins at 7:30
- Expectation: 1 activity for the children to do.
- Orgs can begin to set up at 5:00 pm

X. Issues Discussion: Student Copy Limit

- Currently at 750, down to 500
- New program that will determine it by class or how many hours you're taking
- Jeremiah: printing back and front
- Kayla: front and back counts as 2 still
- Bartlesville: Do people use all 750 pages?
- How many have reached the copy limit: 17/46
- Going by major?
- Stacy: the solution is being discussed as an issue; maybe give an exchange at the end of the solution?
- Elizabeth Blissit: nursing majors use theirs really quick
- Andrew: by hours and by class
- Jake: CLEET paperwork cost a whole lot of papers; over \$100 to print at the print shop
- Chris: donations idea; he runs out ½ way throughout the semester
- Krysten: Presidents of Orgs run out of their number really quickly
- Katelynn: shouldn't be decided by the hours based off of their majors
- Jennifer: it is a \$50 fee for additional paper; maybe the senators should go into their departments, and the heads of the departments should determine what departments should get more
- Amanda: there was Facebook page for exchanging copies
- Andrew: by department and how many hours you're in that major; an account for every organization that grows.
- Stacy: love the idea of a student org. account; logistically: who determines and tracks the allotment; Facebook group- you don't give them your password, you meet up with them
- Jake: a way to take the extra allotments at the end of the year, and put them into a "fund" and we can print from there
- Chris: instead of allotting by class and major, maybe the department can have a code and we can print off from their code.
- Lauren: what if we had something like meal plans- check out which plan we want?
- Savannah: the departments get some, but that will be difficult for Bartlesville

XI. Announcements:

- Biology Club: other orgs to help run the trail
- Brock: recycle
- Geology Club: 23 October during the day, Tracy Drain will be in the area and will be giving a speech
- Stacy for SNA: doing a fundraiser across all 3 campus to sell a bracelet for RSU; \$32 per bracelet; fundraiser for SNA
- Andrew: thank you to CIA for their event
- FUSION coffee on campus- free in front of Baird
- Jamie: Fairest on the Hill on 6 October at 6:00; try outs will be held soon

XII. Adjournment: 1:59

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

2 October 2015

I. Call to Order: 1:04

II. Roll Call: taken

III. Approval of Agenda: approved

IV. Reports:

- President: Parli pro will be strict
- VP: Leadership retreat; Recruitment for senators
- Treasurer: Leadership retreat
- Parliamentarian: Parli Pro procedures
- Senator recruitment: Flyers for recruitment- what a senator is and what they do. Tentative issues need to be turned in at the end of the meeting

V. Advisor:

- Kiddie Karnival
- Homecoming

VI. Guest Speakers:

Admissions: Bea Chang

- hosting two events this semester
- Destination RSU: Sat. 31 Oct. from 9:00-10:00
- Transfer day: Fri. 6 Nov; from 10:30-11:30 or 2:30-3:30

Kappa Sigma Fraternity: Mason Macinally

- They are coming to campus!
- asking for more students to help maintain and sustain

Homecoming Royalty: Amber

- Application will be ready for pick up on Tuesday
- due 19 October by 5:00 pm
- must have a current GPA of 3.0, reference from a professor and also a community involvement, completed 30 hours
- Voting will be 2-4 November
- Court will be present on 17 November
- Crowned on 23 November

VII. Swearing in of new Senator: Adam Rich

VIII. New Organizations:

- Amps and Volts on Pryor Campus
- Volunteer group out in the community
- Mary: What was the name? A: Amps and Volts
- Andrew: What have you guys done to help with the community? A: they tutor every week, take care of a nature trail, getting involved with Blue Starr Mothers, etc
- Andrew: If I wanted to join, how could I? A: They would love to have some people join, but it would something to talk about altogether
- Vote: 43-0 in the affirmative

IX. IX: Funds Request:

PLC

- Fairest on the hill: \$400 to cover the prizes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd
- Stacy: If an organization wanted to nominate, could they? A. No
- Vote: 40-0 in the affirmative

PsyChi:

- money for polos: \$600 from appropriated
- Rachel: Do they need to put the SGA logo? A. No
- Naomi: How many? A.: We don't know
- Andrew: Purchasing these shirts is only open for PsyChi. A. Yes
- vote: 39-0 in the affirmative

CCPSA:

- this is for Mental Wealth Day
- All money raised through silent auction goes to a women's abuse charity
- Andrew: Where does the fundraiser money go and what it is? A: the fundraiser brings in a lot of money and SafeNet is able to be pampered and the kids get to have fun
- Naomi: When is it? A. 28 Oct.
- Jeremiah: Job fair present for biology majors? A: We have been trying to incorporate more majors right now, but Callie Night is planning her own job fair for next year
- Stacy: How much is in our discretionary fund? A. \$8,450
- The workshops can help for everyone, not just criminal justice, etc
- Andrew: Have you reached out to any other orgs? A. it is definitely something to look into
- Votes: 40-0 in the affirmative

BCM will be tabled until next meeting

X. resolution:

CJS:

- Bad leadership got them here. Mo guarantees that someone will be here every meeting.
- Stacy: Will someone step up if you cannot? A: Yes
- On information: SGA meetings are open and they can come if they want to.
- Andrew: 30 Sec. Announcement: you can have someone proxy vote for you or vote beforehand
- 39-0 in the affirmative

XI: OSGA

- It is the state wide SGA
- 5-6 man delegate
- 7 November at the state capitol within the house chambers
- Priority will be given to EC and Senators

XI. Issues Discussion: Prep Courses

- Has been tabled until next meeting

XII. Announcements

- Tracy Drain: she will be in RSU on 23 October
- Andrew Hocutt: Please join OIL in BH 231 on Wed. at 5:15
- Chelsea: sign up for Kiddie karnival

XIII. Adjournment: 2:07

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

30 October 2015

I. Call to Order: 1:08 P.M

II. Roll Call has been commenced

III. Approval of Agenda- so moved

IV. EC Reports:

President:

- Posting of new schedule
- If you have anything worthy to say about SGA, please let us know
- Senators: I am super proud of everything that you gave Chris, and I am super proud of those.
- Kiddie Karnival- the kids were adorable and everything went fantastic
- Please show up to the places you signed up to go to
- Please make sure you turn in your paperwork to Student Affairs because they can process it faster than I can.

Vice President:

- Chris and I are still working on getting senators and we have a really cool handout
- Voting for homecoming is next week- 2-4 November
- We are doing a job fair next year- 29 March 2016

Secretary:

- Update on my piece of legislation

PR

- Nothing to report

HFL:

- Destination RSU is tomorrow
- Will talk to the orgs in bad standing
- Update on printing

SFL:

- Nothing to report on

V. Advisor's Report:

- Destination RSU
- Homecoming is coming up- Window decorating contest is going out next week.
- Fund Request email will be sent out early next week

VI. Funds Request and Resolution:

PPHC

- Money to send Brandon to Seattle to present the research he did over the summer
- 11-14 November is when the gathering is
- Asking for \$400 for the registration
- \$375 from the appropriated and \$25 from discretionary

O.I.L

- Andrew describes what OIL does and how many we have this time-15
- \$812.50 from our appropriated
- \$2,092.65 from discretionary
- Jeremiah: How does your presentation help RSU? A: It does help and it does reflect RSU personally
- Stacy: Is it renewed every year or semester? A: every year
- Stacy: How much is in our discretionary budget? A: \$8,325
- Rachel: You also are doing this in the spring and are doing fundraising? A: yes, but hopefully it will be less than this semester
- 30-0 in the affirmative

Bass Fishing Club

- Formal apology for BFC
- Stacy: Who are your new leaders? A: Yance is the Pres and Lance is the VP
- Rachel: What are you doing to fix your previous issues? A: We have gotten with the president to understand what we need to do
- Follow up: What events are you doing to be doing? A: We have had fishing tournaments already
- Rebecca: Any on campus events? A: Idk yet
- Kevin: membership? A: 10
- Voting: 28-2

Sen. Roman

- I noticed that we do not recycle glass on campus
- Stacy: Are you absolutely certain that UVB has a recycling on each floor? A: yes, I am of aware of it, but this is based off of my previous knowledge.
- Kayla: What glass do you recycle? A: Starbucks glass, etc.
- Rachel: Jelly is also in a glass
- Andrew: Annoucement: On information is meant to be used when you ask the chair
- 34-0 in the affirmative

Sen. Tyler:

- The vending machines are mainly junk food and we should be able to expand our options for those who are health conscious or who have allergies.
- Jeremiah: Is this something that the campus can decide? A: Campus chooses a plan that will be in the vending machine.
- Voting: 31-0 in the affirmative

Fiedler Resolution:

- The EC has decided the role of the Chief Justice and there needs to be a way to limit the bias
- Chief Justice will come for one meeting per meeting per month
- CJ can request to come to more than one meeting
- Super majority of the EC will be needed to request them to come to more than one
- Jeremiah: What about issues discussions? A: We did not want them to be with the issues discussion when the possibility for bias could come.
- Stacy: Will the CJ leave before the issues discussion. A: He or she will be here for their report
- 30-0 in the affirmative

VII. Kristi O'Donnell:

- Introduces herself
- Passes around piece of paper to get updated information
- If you want to use a space, we have to have written permission from that group
- Please check your email to make sure everything is settled
- Student Org. Handbook: Its on the SGA page
- If your event is turned in, it doesn't necessarily mean your event is approved

- Every organization has a folder that has mail in it, so just double check it
- If you have a question about your p.o, please ask Deana
- All flyers need to come thru student affairs and the student workers will post them
- ½ sheet of paper for one organization, full page for multiple orgs, and departments can have their own size
- Jeremiah: Who do we send our stuff to? A: It doesn't matter if you send it to Brock or myself
- NASA: If we sent in a form about the Stick Ball, do you know anything about that? A: yes, but I sent all the information to the person who was listed as the contact on the page
- Bake sale does not have to go thru the office
- Jake: How much leeway do we need to have in terms of forms? A: As soon as you know you want to have an event, fill out the forms to give the information- we need at least 3 weeks to ensure everything is okay
- Andrew: Timeline is on the paper for when you need to turn things in

VIII. Issues Discussion

- What do you think makes a campus peaceful? If the general public, especially the student, if you are comfortable being yourself and expressing yourself
- How many of you have felt shut down by expressing a popular belief? Almost everyone
- Monday: Campus police shout out; Katy Launius is a valuable resource; Shout out to BCM and CIA
- What do you think personally you could do to help make the campus more peaceful, happy, etc.
 - Engage with people
 - Respect people
 - Engage people in discussions over civil disagreements and universal morality- such as civil discourse, informed consent
- How as SGA members how can we help maintain a peaceful campus?
 - We need to help step up the "That's not RSU" campaign
 - Counselling is a more viable way to help people
 - Universities are places where people come to learn and to have their world views challenged
 - Nobody will listen if people are speaking hatefully towards people
 - Discussion has been tabled until next week

IX. IX: Announcements:

Biology Club

- The Haunted Trail has been cancelled
- Big thanks to all the orgs who helped plan and see it through

Rebecca Campbell

- Picture of Chris
- My name badge

Andrew Hocutt

- How well this meeting is going
- Homecoming

NASA

- Stick ball and Cherokee marbles in on the 10th of November from 9-5

X. Adjournment: 2:37

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

13 November 2015

I. Call to Order: 1:02

II. Roll Call- Anthony has an excused absence

III. Approval of Agenda: So moved

IV. Swearing in of Justices and Senators

- Sydney Grider
- Dalton Slavens
- Kelsey Nichols
- Jared Cantrell

V. EC Reports:

President:

- Please sign up for Homecoming events
- Window decorating is cool- vandalism that isn't against the law
- Issues discussions- we have been getting good input, but here is what is happening: a person gets 30 seconds to speak
- Organization funds requests: Please turn in your funds requests at least one week before the EC meeting you want it to be heard at- we want to make sure all the ducks are in a row
- Election of Officers: Start thinking about who you want your leaders to be next year; the EC needs to know who your officers are by the end of the year forms are due; please elect new officers by mid-March
- Organization Constitutions: look at each of your constitution and see what they say- that way there is an unbiased election; just go back and double check that everything is in good order and understanding; many of the constitutions have the RSU name in them, so double check that and just change the name

Vice President:

- Chelsea and I had a meeting with Dr. Rice about what has been going on in SGA this semester.
- Maybe have a student email account for the student orgs.
- SGA funding- we want to make sure we're spending as much money as we can and we want more money to help students
- Student Org. Handbook- It talks about everything that we can and cannot do as a student organization; Go to campus life- students orgs- student org. handbook
- Please let us know if you have any ideas how to help make SGA a better place
- I feel like this semester has gone well and we have good at streamlining the meetings and we will be releasing minutes faster than normal so you can look at them and understand anything that you have missed .

Secretary: Please tell myself or Chelsea if you are going to be late

Treasurer: If you have any question of your budget, you can email me

Parliamentarian:

- WE are still working on the placards for you to have next semester so you can have the Roberts Rules
- OSGA- was awesome and I learned a whole lot, so next semester we can keep it streamlined

HFL:

- If you reps change or any officer, please let me know
- If you are a Senator you cannot be a representative

SFL:

- If any of my senators walked in late, please let Rebecca know
- Also, thank you all for being so great and having a lot of awesome resolution

VI. Advisor Report: Homecoming Information

- Please bring canned foods so you can come and watch the Hunger Games movie!
- Monday: Paint the Town Blue
- Tuesday: Bond Fire, pep rally, and concert- Bond Fire might be cancelled
- Skate Night
- Fauxisno: giving away an Ipod shuffle and X-box
- Movie Night:
- Homecoming: Hillcat Alley starts at 12:00
- Next week, please download the Blue Up app!

VII. Funds Request and Resolution:

Sen. Keele's Resolution:

- I would like that the curbs in the north parking lot of Baird be painted yellow to denote a no parking zone
- Questions:
 - Andrew: Just to clarify, it is only this curb and the other one? A: Correct
 - CCPSA: Who will pay for the paint? A: Physical plant
- Vote: 36-0 in the affirmative

SODA Standing Resolution

- i.. Our absences have been because of personal reasons
- ii. We are continuing to have a plan in place that will allow us to have a rep. here at all times
- iii. Questions:
- Andrew: Moving forward, is there anything else you have plan on participating on? A: We are participating in Hillcat Alley and Paint the town Blue and a bake sale
- Vote: 40-0 in the affirmative

VIII. New Organization: Q and A

- a. This is somewhat of a revival of GSA
- This will help spread awareness and tolerance about LGBTQ community
- Questions:
 - Andrew: How many members do you have? A: 5, including myself
 - Andrew: What plans have you set in motion in terms of meetings? A: We have not yet set a meeting time, Monday or Friday.
 - Andrew: On an announcement: I can help with setting up a meeting place if you need that
- Vote: 37-1-1 in the affirmative, one in the negative, and one abstained

IX. IX: Issues Discussions:

- a. Previous Discussion:
- b. Andrew: We kind of all agreed, that the people who were here last time had a right to be here, but we decided we could have a peace rally or free hugs while they are here
- c. Rachel: We don't have to pay attention to them, so we don't have to pay attention
- d. Zach Aven: When things like that happen, we would like to counteract the hatred there

- e. Stacy: May we have an active thing like a sineage place?
- f. Student Organizations:
- g. What do you wish you would have known earlier in the year?
- h. Jamie: I wish we would have known the process about the funds request and have that pictured on the Facebook page
- i. Jake: Maybe just a youtube page about what we expect and how to help them
- j. Chelsea: Something to help you run your organization
- k. Rachel: When fund requests need to be in
- l. Chelsea: How many of you are confused about when you need to turn forms in?
- m. SODA: Proxy vote would be nice to know
- n. Angie: I just wish there was a way to sign in for double measure, because I didn't know for sure
- o. Sign up sheet?
- p. Rachel: send out the minutes and the roll call with the minutes so you can see whether or not they were here
- q. Andrew: Sign up sheet in addition to a roll call
- r. Kayla: If we have the sign in sheet, I would be willing to notice who took advantage of it
- s. Rachel: Placards will definitely help with attendance
- t. Chelsea: As student orgs, if you have zero limits about anything, what do you wish you could do on campus?
- u. Kayla: automatic access to our money in our accounts
- v. Andrew: A better line of communication for presidents and SGA
- w. Andrew: I wish we could put on bigger and more social events
- x. Chelsea: How many of you want to do big events on campus? A: about half of them
- y. What can we do as SGA help you work towards those big events?
- z. CIA: Opening up a person meeting for help on funds requesting
- aa. Andrew: WE can't help you if you can't help us
- bb. Chelsea: I will help you no matter what
- cc. Jake: If there are going to be big events, I want to see orgs. know whether or not they're helping
- dd. Rachel: Sometimes we try to throw big events, and no one comes
- ee. Andrew: Sitting down and planning out the events the year before, would be beneficial for the leadership

- ff. Chelsea; How many of you would be interested in planning events together? A: about 15 raised their hands
- gg. Chelsea: What do you wish SGA did to help with the process?
- hh. Kayla: Is there anyway SGA could help get recruitments? A: That is something that we can look into.
- ii. Jake: After event review would be nice
- jj. Chelsea: How many of your orgs. talk about how it went? A: almost everyone
- kk. Andrew: on information: There are event follow up forms and it is mandatory.
- ll. Kevin: I know there are lot of forms, can we digitalize some of it?
- mm. Andrew: orgsync.com
- nn. Stacy: Can we use dynamic forms? A: It is a lot of work.
- oo. Andrew: SGA uses dynamic forms, and we can and have used them, but it might not be easy to use them. Our secretary will write this down so we can maybe look into using that.
- pp. Brock: All of the forms are Word, so you can type them and then print them off
- qq. SGA can help facilitate a workshop where you all will work on the paperwork
- rr. Angie: A lot of the seniors are graduating, so the people will be gone, and I don't know how helpful this will be then.
- ss. Andrew: The idea is to do after the elections

X. Announcements:

- Andrew: We want to make sure all of your forms or documents are correct, please email me and I can help with that
- Chris: If you got sworn in today, please come and see me

XI. Adjournment: 2:13

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

22 January 2016

I. Call to Order: 1:17

II. Roll Call- called to order

III. Approval of Agenda- approved

IV. Reports:

President

- I hope everyone had a really good break
- State of the SGA Address
- Voter Registration deadline is 5 February, so go register
- SGA page will have everything we'll be going over
- PR director has resigned
- Election next meeting for PR director

Vice President:

- Thank you to CAT for a great welcome back week
- MLK week has been going on
- 2 resolutions to hear today
- Please add yourself to our Facebook group
- Please use your appropriated funding before it goes into discretionary
- We have had some changes with the budget

Secretary: Change in how we do roll call

Treasurer: I will have office hours from 12-3 in the SGA office on Mondays

Parliamentarian: It is part of your responsibilities to go back to your org. so we can word back to our fellow students. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask me or any of us.

SFL

- Community service hours can be fulfilled by the Rotary Club
- We are working on putting forth our Sodexo resolution
- I need to see the senators at the end of the meeting and Amanda Denver at the end of the meeting

V. Advisor Report:

Volunteering: Thank you all for volunteering

Semester

- Hope it is all going well
- We are doing the voter registration drive in Student Affairs
- 10 February- in BH Student Center, CAT will be hosting their dating game
- Keep up your recycling

State of the SGA Address

- Gone far in making progress
- We have a full utilizations of the Supreme Court
- 8 resolutions

- 9 people to OSGA
- Fire safety and computer labs
- We care about student spirit
- Our issues discussions have been phenomenal
- We need to determine our accountability
- Funds requests need to get on time
- Proper information
- I need help
- We need to follow our Constitution, Statutes and Bylaws all the time
- WE need to spend all of our money
- We received \$5,002
- This process is not always easy
- We have made ourselves available to you
- This is a two way street- please ask for help
- We need to remember that we are all students and RSU should be a safe and happy place for everyone
- Legislation to help make campus easy
- Listen to students to help fix problems
- This SGA is something that is honorable and should be felt that way
- Show us things that no other SGA has done

VI. Funds Request and Resolutions

A. Chi Alpha

- i. Pancake feast at the end of the year
- ii. \$800 for the entire feast
- iii. Many of you have been here before
- iv. Cheesecake for Andrew!
- v. Andrew: How much is coming from appropriations? A: \$309.50 appropriations and \$491.50 from discretionary
- vi. NASA: Have you asked for money before? A: Yes, we ask for it all the time
- vii. Jeremiah: What are the actual days? A: Thee first 3 days of finals week
- viii. CJS: How many showed up total? A: 650-700
- ix. Vote: 41-0 in favor

B. 2016-001

- i. This is for the help of students who want to go to law school
 - ii. Aven: Why 16 weeks? A: Better prep
 - iii. Too many questions to write and keep track
 - iv. Ammendment: Andrew's amendment
- a. This will help make it better with 8 weeks

- b. Aven: Why do you write so slow? A: I have really bad handwriting and the amendment needed to be correctly worded
- c. Vote: 41-0 in the affirmative
- v. Vote: 41-0 in the affirmative
- C. 2016-002
 - i. Res Life shall make the laundry free on campus
 - ii. The prices went up per load because not everyone is using them
 - iii. The cost will be one fee included in the housing fee
 - iv. Requests that they send out a survey to see if the residents actually want this
 - v. 50% or more find this to be favorable will ensure that this will be heard
 - vi. PLC: Will the fee applicable for everyone? A: Yes, it will be built into the student housing
 - vii. Aven: How much exactly will be added? A: No real way for us to know about this, but the cost will be distributed amongst campus dorms
 - viii. Tying: On information- there are fees that are based in our fees that not everyone uses that are already built in.
 - ix. Andrew: to clarify, this would be for those of us who live on campus, not those who don't
 - x. Vote: 41-0 in the affirmative

VII. Hoverboard Ban:

- They are being banned because they are not being made safely
- The batteries sometimes explode

VIII. Issues Discussions: Communication

- The SGA group is a good place to communicate
- HFL Smith has had some issues about communicating via her page
- Stacy- I specifically maintain a Facebook to have communication with SGA, but can we do an email list
- Email List vs. Facebook page- both
- Naomi- I'm not on Facebook all the time, but email would be better and I see that all the time

IX. Announcements:

- Q&A will have our first meeting on Tuesday and we will be recruiting in February

X. Adjournment: 2:30

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

19 February 2016

- I. Call to Order: 1:04
- II. Roll Call:
- III. Approval of Agenda
- IV. Reports:
 - A. President
 - a. We were going to have placards today, but they weren't ready for today.
 - b. We will not be proxy voting anymore, but those who have done it before will not be penalized
 - c. Easter Egg hunt will be on 26 March
 - d. Filing for SGA Elections will be on 28 March-1 April
 - e. 4-8 April will be campaigning for SGA Elections
 - f. 8 April will be the SGA banquet
 - g. 16 April will be the SOLR event
 - h. Please go vote on 1 March everyone!
 - i. PR Director- Senator Chavoya has accepted the position
 - B. Vice President:
 - a. SOLR will be 16 April and you will be required to attend!
 - b. Easter Egg hunt, please participate
 - C. Secretary:
 - a. No report
 - D. Treasurer:
 - a. No report
 - E. Parliamentarian:
 - a. If you are voting via absentee ballot, get it earmarked a week out
 - F. HFL:
 - a. If any of your officers change, please let me know!
 - G. SFL:
 - a. Please, senators, look out for a text or email so we can communicate better
 - b. Early Enrollment will be 25 March at 9:00
- V. Advisor Report:
 - A. Brock
 - a. Hillcamp applications are due tonight at 5:00!
 - b. Tomorrow is bobblehead day at the Expo
 - c. 26 March our multicultural committee is doing a tour for Black History Month
 - d. 7-10 March is the Safe Spring Week brought by CAT
 - B. Kristi O'Donnell:
 - a. Every org. has a mailbox and you should be checking it every week
 - b. Please update our office if your numbers or anything have changed
- VI. Early Enrollment Day:
 - a. It can count as an on campus event
 - b. Bring a promo item
 - c. Friday, 25 March
 - d. I have sign ups if anyone would like a table
 - e. 9:30 is the official check in and then it should end around 10:00
 - f. You can come to my office in Markham if you have any questions
 - g. We'd love for you to participate
- VII. Funds Request:
 - A. NASA
 - a. The money is for the graduation pow-wow

- b. We give everyone fry-bread
 - c. \$900 is coming from NASA
 - d. Requesting \$2,100 from SGA
 - e. We will be asking just under \$1,300 from the discretionary
 - f. President- Last I heard, you're having Indian tacos? A: yes
 - g. VP- Can the treasurer please tell us how much is left? A: I will have to look it up.
 - h. Vote- 32-0 in favor
- B. SBA:
- a. We are the Student Broadcasting Association, and so we need equipment to make videos to help promote RSU
 - b. We are requesting this money to make the better videos
 - c. This will help us attract more members and give reports from your events
 - d. We are requesting \$353.49
 - e. HFL- How much is coming out of appropriated? A: \$69.43 is coming out of appropriated
 - f. Vote- 35-0 in the affirmative
- C. ASA:
- a. We are going to Dristict Days in Dallas that we are hosting
 - b. We are asking for \$300 from appropriated and \$778.64 from discretionary.
 - c. We cannot fundraise or else we would
 - d. SFL- Can you tell us about District Days? A: There are a lot of workshops to help women be better in the sorority and other organizations
 - e. Bio Club- Will this be held at a conference center? A: Yes and we will not be asking for funds for transportations
 - f. Vote- 34-0 in favor

VIII: Statutes and Bylaws Amendments and Vote

- A. Going over it
- a. None of this will be in effect until next year except for one part about SOLR
 - b. We are also calling for online voting during SGA elections
- B. Questions:
- a. NASA: Organizations which attend SOLR and appropriations would be given by a committee, who would be on that committee? A: VP, EA, and 3 Senators
 - b. Biology Club- Appropriations are based off of tiers? A: For next year in order to qualify for appropriations, you need to attend SOLR. Essentially going into next year, you need to attend this. But next year going into next year, you'll have to do 5 events total in order to get money.
 - c. BCM- Those that don't attend the meeting?... A: If you don't attend the meeting, you can still use the discretionary. Follow Up- Participate fully, what does that mean? A: That is still in progress, but it will be revolving around learning how to find out about filling paperwork, etc.
 - d. FUSION- Where will it be held? A: Saturday, 16 April at the Centennial Center
 - e. Biology Club- It sounds like you have to have your events planned out in advance? A: You have to have your budget and events known.
 - f. BCM- On a practical level, what changes are we hoping to see at the individual organizations? A: We would like to see you planning ahead and more self-centered and not really on us too much.
 - g. Biology Club- Was something like this thought of last year? A: Not really.
 - h. Sen. Roman- What will be the requirements of the senators? A- You'll have the same requirements in terms of your departments. But we want you to get more involved in the issues discussions to help pump out the resolutions.
 - i. Vote- 34-0 in the affirmative

IX: Issues Discussion: Printed Bulletins and Class Schedules

- a. The university used \$18,000 to print these
- b. Kendall- I use the class schedules, but not the bulletins
- c. Mikayla- I know that many of the potential freshmen use them. Would they still have access to those? A: They want to have a limited number which would go towards that.
- d. NASA- Do any of you know the fraction of which they want to print? A: Dr. Marsh- I can find that out.

- e. Sen. Tyler- Our advisor told us we need to keep a bulletin from our freshman year. Could we still do that? A: yes, you should be able to
- f. Sen. Roman- Is there any way we could print so it doesn't go to our page total? A: I'm sure if you have a really nice department head, they could do that too.
- g. NASA- Could we get the pre-reqs on the website? A: Yes
- h. Parliamentarian- The only problem having it online is that incoming freshmen don't have access to that. A: That is an advisor issue.
- i. BCM- A lot of the information on the documents come obsolete quickly, would these be replaced as pdfs or dynamics? A: There would be pdfs and you could use Hillcat Hub to help with updating.
- j. NASA- Generally speaking, we're all in favor of saving money. I think we need to know more about the demand, so we need to ask advisors and departments to see how much we need. A: Just putting down a number helps, but we need to limit it.
- k. Dr. Marsh- 7,000 for bulletins. 5-8,000 for class schedules

X. Announcements:

- a. FUSION- Coffee starts next week!
- b. PLC is doing RSU Got Talent on 30 March
- c. AAA has a show in the gallery

XI. Adjournment- 2:13 p.m

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

4 March 2016

- I. Call to Order: 1:13
- II. Roll Call: has been commenced
- III. Approval of Agenda- so moved
- IV. EC Reports:
 - A. President:
 - a. Rebecca is chairing and I said yes
 - b. Easter egg hunt, really want yall to sign up
 - c. Townhall meeting
 - B. Vice President
 - a. consider senators
 - d. OSGA, come out to it
 - e. Taking a step back, effective today ☺
 - f. Questions or concerns, hit him up
 - C. Sec
 - a. Hope you like the plaque things
 - b. Suggestions for any of it
 - D. Treasurer
 - a. OSGA was fun, enjoyed it. You should go!
 - b. Money will be rolling over to disctratory
 - c. Make sure that you're using too!!!
 - E. Parliament
 - a. Not here
 - F. PR not her
 - G. House floor leader
 - H. Senate Floor leader
 - a. Senator write resolutions
 - b. Make sure you contact him
 - I. Brock
 - a. CAT doing fun stuff next week
 - b. Midterms.....not fun
 - c. Baird hall donuts scantrons, juice and pencils
 - d. Mocktails
 - e. State of the budget address: IT IS FINE! You need to start making a budget, being an adult sucks..... They are working on it. \$1700.36 is spent, but new student orgs (yay)! Fb post on update once it gets figured out
 - f. Keep requesting funds, will have a better answer next times
 - J. Easter egg hunt!
 - a. Need orgs to come and work booths
 - b. Good community service thing
 - c. Some have signed up yay!
 - d. April 26th right after Claremore hunt, be there noonish. Starts at one
 - K. Congressman
 - a. Dr. Marsh is not here, but helping with PLC
 - b. Sign up sheet are here, contact Dr. Marsh, Rebecca, and Chelsea
 - c. April 5th 5:30pm in baird hall performance hall
 - d. Looking for door greater
 - L. Funds requests, resolutions, and new organization
 - a. Phi Alpha Theta

- i. John McCaw
 - ii. National history fraternity
 - iii. Just approved constitution
 - iv. Get actives started!
 - v. Presently has 9
 - vi. Please write requirements here Rebecca
 - vii. Visiting historical places, host some events
 - viii. Dr. Michealsomething....
 - ix. WELCOME TO SGA
- b. Psi Chi is scratched
- c. PPHC
 - i. Message theperait during finals week
 - ii. May 3rd, 11am-1pm is the time, 207 TL, try to have four of them
 - iii. \$50 for snacks and \$500 for the people hiring
 - iv. Maybe appopriations
 - v. How do the massages work??? Just only a few minutes
 - vi. FREEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEE
 - vii. Vendor is on campus
 - viii. 25 in favor, carries and wins!!!1
- d. Psi chi (funds request)
 - i. \$1,300 induction for food
 - ii. Teir 1
 - iii. Help their members to feel welcome
 - iv. Just used for food
 - v. 100 people, and families are coming
 - vi. 30 inaffimative, 0 in negative
- e. 20016-005
 - i. Resolutions, getting food on sodeux.
 - ii. Help get food when it is not open
 - iii. Wraps, hamburgers, furit cups
 - iv. Big variety
 - i. Doesn't cost money for vending machince, 60 -90 day trail
 - ii. Dollar to \$5
 - iii. Pay with cash, card swipe on there
 - iv. Will be in Clubhourse
 - v. Owned by vending machine
 - vi. Kyla said it would be fine
 - vii. There will be PBJs Brocko
 - viii. Don't put tuna in there please
 - ix. 27 inaffermitive, 0 in the negative
- g. 2016-006
 - i.. Yaneth Garcia- CCPSA
 - ii. While we attempted to get our funds request in, we had difficulty getting information
 - iii. *read information from organization*
- iv.. Will add the statement from CCPSA to minutes.
 - v. President Fiedler read the 3rd charge against Madam Treasurer

vi.. Questions:

- a. Brentlinger- Will the vote be agreeing with the specific acusations or will it be passing the decision to the court?
A: We will vote on this to see if the court can vote and what they can and will do.
- b. Ellidge- How long was the period of time? A: Several weeks at least. We meet every week and have been trying to get what is correct, correct.
- c. Aineworth- Will I get to speak or ask questions? A: no

- d. Advisor- Do you know which copies she received, or no? A: She received everything. I don't have everything, but Madam President has them.
- e. On a motion- Abby: Can we hear in the resolution? A: it is what the organization wrote.
- f. On information- Will we be announcing the names and votes? A: Yes
- g. On information- What are we voting on? A: We are voting to see if this will go to the courts to see if they will be able to render verdict.
- h. On information- If it doesn't go to the court, then what? A: It won't go to the court and it won't be officially resolved.
- i. Parliamentary inquiry- What is the majority that you have to have? A: The majority
- j. 16 in the affirmative, 4 in the negative, 11 in the absention this here by goes onto the votes.

IX. Announcements:

- A. EC meeting will be in the Clubhouse
- B. Kristi- Please check your box!
- C. SBA- We just started our own twitter account- @RSUSBA and the bake sale
- D. Secretary- Thank you all for letting me chair!
- E. Roman- if you would like to campaign for Mullen, you can! Let me know
- F. NASA- Stick Ball creating tomorrow at 10:00

X. Adjournment- 2:04

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

25 March 2016

- I. Call to Order: 1:08 p.m.
- II. Roll Call
- III. Approval of Agenda: 1:09 p.m.
- IV. EC Reports
 - a. Pres: Rebecca now President, get well soon letter for Brock
 - b. Treasurer: Appropriated money now in discretionary; approximately \$10000
 - c. P.R. Director:
 - d. House Leader: Egg hunt tomorrow, set up at 11, start at 1, sign up sheet; set up still around construction, candy not provided
 - e. Senate Leader: Elections coming up, dates will be announced in email
- V. Advisor Report: Spring Fling week (13th?), no sign up sheet yet but will be available next meeting
- VI. Supreme Court Update: Impeachment hearing, Monroe v. Ainesworth, Article 1: incompetence – Guilty, sanction was to meet with Brock bi-weekly to report, Article 2: willful neglect – not guilty, no sanctions; Article 3: gross misconduct – not guilty, no sanctions, Ainesworth made a mistake and did what she could to do her job. Next semester justice positions will be open, Supreme Court will have meetings and mock cases. Justices must be open-minded and unbiased.
- VII. Funds Requests:
 - a. OIL: Hocutt: Requesting \$2492 for 7 hotel rooms approximately 360 dollars per room, OIL is mock legislature taking place at the Oklahoma State Capital, RSU gets a lot of awards at OIL and is experiencing a lot of growth. Questions: When is event? Next Wednesday. Early Session made funds request very close to the event. What did members pay for? Attendance Fee and Entertainment Pass. What caused change in request? We decided to make members pay for Attendance Fees. Have you done any fund raising? Yes, we requested donations and got some. We may not have to use full amount. 31 affirmative, 0 negative. Passed.
 - b. Motion to add PATH request under AST. Passed.
 - c. Fusion: Fusion on the hill on April 21st, food and glow in the dark Frisbee. Funds for food and drink. Asking for \$192.83. Also serving free coffee all week, not a part of funds request. When was date? 21st. Is it one day event? Yes. 33 affirmative. 0 negative. Passed.
 - d. AST: Funds request for convention. Professional programming, problem solving skills, and leadership will be focus of convention. June 23rd thru 26th. Requesting 1325. What fund raising have you done? We have had bake sales, sell Reasor's coupons, etc. 33 Affirmative. 0 negative. Passed.
 - e. Recess for five minutes. 1:36 pm. Back to order at 1:38 p.m.
 - f. PATH: We are a Christian org. Asking money for block party with free food and inflatables. Last year's was very successful. Asking for 747 for food and inflatable, photo booth. We have fund raised. Is the deduction going to be 1100 or 747? The full 1122 because of appropriated going back into discretionary. How many balls can be purchased with 500? More than two. When is the event? April 5th. 28 affirmative. 0 negative. Passed.
- VIII. Dr. Marsh: Three things to talk about: Town hall, SOLR, . After today there will be only two more SGA meetings. Elections are upcoming so get ready. Thanks to the leadership this year for getting through all the difficulties. Thanks to the SGA members for the great year of Student Org. events. Happy birthday to Ainesworth. SGA should be a leadership development opportunity, and we should learn from the turbulence that has taken place this semester in leadership. Setting up successors for leadership in coming semesters is very important, and we need to prepare new leadership for new semesters. We need to give people the benefit of the doubt. Thanks to Rebecca for stepping into the role of President. I hope to see a full slate of EC members and Senators next semester.
- IX. Mullin Town Hall: Mark Wayne Mullin town hall on Tuesday April 5th at 5:30 in Centennial Center Rooms B and C. We need 4 volunteers for door greeters, meet me at the back to sign up. Is the town hall open to anyone? Yes. There are three sponsors for event, including RSU SGA.

- X. SOLR: Student Org Leadership Retreat. Mark calendar for . Event is for newly elected officers (4 members) to prepare them for leadership and SGA. Questions: How many members from each org? 4. You can only represent one org, generally. Can there be more? No, just 4 because of costs. What about smaller newer clubs? Talk with us and show us your roster, and something can be worked out. Where is this to be held? Centennial Center. Do you want old members? Perhaps for panel and Q&A for new members.
- XI. SGA Elections: This week we should be getting out applications, starting today. They will be at the SGA office, turn them into the SGA mailbox by Friday at 5pm. Campaigning will be April 4-5th, Voting during 4-6th, Tally will be on the 8th. The apps are for President, Vice President, and Senators. Look at the statutes and bylaws to learn the responsibilities of each office. We have combined the offices of Treasurer and Secretary. Questions: Do current Senators need to reapply? Yes, for each academic year.
- XII. Easter Egg Hunt: Please fill eggs. We will be filling eggs this evening. Filling eggs for an hour will count as participation in the egg hunt.
- XIII. Banquet: Centennial Center ballroom. Two reps from each org. No plus ones. Questions: When? Friday April 8th at 6. RSVP sign-up sheet next meeting. Business casual.
- XIV. Announcements: Happy birthday to Treasurer Ainesworth. President office hours from . Will not be in the office next week.
- XV. Adjournment: 2:14 pm

Student Government Meeting Minutes

Congress Meeting

4 April 2016

- I. Call to Order – 1:04 PM
- II. Roll Call – Forgot Roster
- III. Guest Speaker – Dr. Rice: Thank you, I have to meet with donors, so that's why I must leave early. SGA has done great and I'm proud of its progress. Good job on inclusion of commuters and students from other campuses. We have financial challenges, especially with the OK State Government. Education funds have been shrinking for everyone. We have had to deal with budget cuts. We have had many successes, however. A lot of students have received accolades, and been involved in the community. We want SGA to continue to be involved. We will graduate our first MBA class this year. We will receive another budget cut this year. Tuition will have to increase probably (maybe 10%). We will know by the end of May what the Higher Ed. budget will be. Our resolve is strong, we have prepared a furlough, we have a plan. We started in 2000, we graduated our first class in 2002. Our budget now is similar to what we had in 2002. Our enrollment is up, recruitment is up. We are going to unplug over 300 desktop printers to save money. We are rebuilding sidewalks because people have fallen on them and broken bones. Again, we have had great successes, SGA has done great. Any Questions? Questions: Will UVB and UVC be using keys instead of cards? No. Will the Student Health Center still be here? They will be open, we may cut hours. We are suspending the Rec Center membership for students to save \$100,000. We may put rec equipment in the Centennial Center. Cecily Thomason: Thank you for your stewardship, I love you guys. Are individual departments going to be affected by different schools merging? There will be a single school of Art and Science. One department is being combined, sports management and business. This realignment will help control cost. RSU GOLD will stay on campus due to some great alumni. The only GOLD program in the State of OK. What changes are being made to the Tech department? We are developing curriculum. We are meeting with representatives with High Schools to see what can be done to prepare students for Tech degrees when they finish High Schools. Will there be changes to the Fine Arts Department? No. Please invite people to visit RSU, recruit people. Thank you for your time.
- IV. Approval of Agenda
- V. EC Reports
 - a. President: Awards for Orgs. Best Event: Chi Alpha Pancake Feast. Best New Org: FUSION. Best Overall Org: PATH. Please fill out this End-of-Year survey.
 - b. Treasurer: Thanks for working with me.
 - c. PR Director: Thanks for coming yesterday. Here is an award for Best Kiddy Carnival Game: Criminal Justice Society.
 - d. HFL: Best Representative: Kevin Abbey.
 - e. SFL: I love RSU, thank you guys for letting me serve in SGA. Best Legislation Award: Naomi Roman.
- VI. Advisor Report: Thanks for a great year. We passed more legislation this year than ever. The CAT is hosting late night breakfast May 3rd. Spring Fling Inflatables will be back on campus May 3rd. We will have a Minute-to-win-it with prizes. Take Back the Night on Centennial Lawn on ? night.
- VII. New Orgs and Funds Requests
 - a. GOLD: We are a guard officer leadership program that teaches leadership and physical fitness. We want to get more involved on campus. Check out our Facebook page. Questions: What events will you plan to do? Volunteering at Vet Hospital and assist blood drive, Kiddy Carnival, etc. Will you do anything about putting American Flags in classrooms? We understand both sides, and understand the need to be inclusive. Is the GOLD Program going to involve Veterans more and seek more of their input? We plan to. There were other GOLD programs? Yes, all others have been slowly cut from other universities. Are

any displaced GOLD members transferring here for our GOLD program? Some are debating it. Approval of GOLD as new Student Org: Passed 31-8.

- b. RSU Fishing Club: We are looking for reinstatement. We started in 2012 but have started and stopped a few times. We have new leadership that is dedicated to hold events and be involved in SGA. We do tournaments, we did one in Louisiana. We will be attending a tournament in Oklahoma soon. Questions: What is projected membership for next year? Approximately 12. Are you interesting in working with the Biology Club? Yes, we can work on holding tournaments together. Approval of Reinstatement: Passed 30-0.
- c. Chemistry Club: We recently got the community outreach award. We are requesting funds for a foam reaction experiment for kids, and dry ice stuff. We have organized an event, inviting Cameron students to our labs. Questions: What is event for? Cherokee honor students. Approval of Funds: Passed with voice vote.
- d. SAC: We are hosting a Senior (elderly people, not students) Prom. Requesting funds for food and drinks. Last year's did very well. Also requesting food money for Volleyball event. Requesting \$150 for prom and \$150 for Volleyball Tournament. Passed with voice vote.
- e. ASA: Every other summer we have a National Convention to vote on rules. It's in Orlando and we are sending four people. We are asking for funds to send them there. Requesting \$1500. Questions: Have you done fund raisers? We are non-profit, so we donated our fund raiser money. Approval of Funds: Passed with voice vote.

VIII. Guest Speaker – Speaker Emeritus Thomason: Introducing an Esteemed Alumni who works at Sally's List, Cecily Thomason. Hello, Sally's List is a non-profit org that recruits progressive women to run for elective office, whatever political party. Take what you have learned in SGA and apply it to your life. Advocate for yourselves like you advocate for things in SGA. As a small university, you have a unique position to have a large voice in how your school is run. Finance people don't come to SGA meetings in other schools like they have come to this meeting today. When you guys go out and advocate for your thesis, or resume, etc. use what RSU and SGA have given you. Do not stop advocating for whatever issues you are passionate about. For those graduating, do not stop. The moment you stop is the moment you lose. Hard work is the luck that you make. I am so proud of RSU SGA. I am so glad to see so many diverse people advocating for the advancement of this campus. Congratulations on this year.

IX. SGA Elections.

- a. Vice President: Mikayla Pharell
- b. President: Ofy Chevoya
- c. Executive Assistant: Autumn ?
- d. Parliamentarian: Naomi Roman
- e. PR Director: Creed Littlefield
- f. House Floor Leader: Kevin Abbey
- g. Senate Floor Leader: Sean Tyler
- h. Supreme Court Chief Justice: Kimberly Runge

X. Announcements: If you are a senior, come get your regalia after the meeting. President Campbell Retirement Speech: I appreciate greatly the experiences in SGA RSU. I am a better person for having been in this Organization. We have had a heck of the year, and even though we may have disagreed on some things, we all want what's best for this school. You guys have raised the bar for involvement, events, community involvement. Thank you for the honor of serving as President and Secretary. Thank you. Everything is Creed's fault. Vice-Pres of Chemistry Club: Chemistry and Biology Clubs are combining into one Org. NASA: On April 30th we are having our Graduation Pow Wow. Pre-Professional Health Club: Massage Therapy will be held on Tuesday May 3rd.

XI. Adjournment: 2:30 PM